

ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGE & RESEARCH LIBRARIES

COMMUNITY AND JUNIOR COLLEGE LIBRARIES SECTION

ALA Annual Conference—Orlando

Membership Meeting

Doubletree Castle Hotel, Garden Pavilion

June 26, 2004 • 8:30 a.m.

DRAFT July 17, 2004

ATTENDANCE: Marianne Rough, CJCLS Chair; Rosalie Amer, Paula Asch, Megan Bielefeld (ACRL), Sheila Bonnand, Imogene Book, Judy Born, Mary Sue Boyle (EBSCO), Matt Burrell, Mary Carr, Dave Dowell, David S. Goble, Christine Godin, Sandra L. Henderson, Mary Mayer-Hennelly, Maryellen Jones, Lora Mirza, Janice Peyton, Ann Campion Riley, Cary Sowell, Stephanie Tolson, Rebecca C. Walden (EBSCO).

CALL TO ORDER AND WELCOME

Marianne Rough, CJCLS Chair, called the meeting to order, introduced herself, and asked all present to introduce themselves. Rebecca C. Walden and Mary Sue Boyle of EBSCO were recognized. Marianne next recognized outgoing CJCLS officers and introduced two incoming officers present: Christine Godin, Vice Chair/Chair Elect, and Ann Campion Riley, incoming Secretary.

AGENDA

The agenda was approved.

CJCLS/EBSCO AWARDS

Paula Asch, Chair of the Award Committee, described the work of the Awards Committee. Mary Sue Boyle of EBSCO then presented the CJCLS/EBSCO Learning Resources Award for Individual Leadership to Carolyn Norman, formerly of the Chancellor's Office of California Community Colleges. Carolyn's work with information literacy and with information competencies was noted. In accepting the award, Carolyn explained that she is now the "Program Assistant working for Foster Care for Community Colleges, always a niche for libraries, and I've already started that process."

The Program Award was presented to Dr. Janice Peyton of Montgomery College and to Lonna Beers of the University Center Library, both part of North Harris Montgomery Community College in Texas. Paula Asch spoke of Project LEAD, a program for librarians and paraprofessionals, with emphasis on current topics from Distance Learning to handling stress. (LEAD stands for Libraries Entering a New

Dimension.) As Lonna was not present, Janice accepted for both. Janice said, "We wrote the grant because there was a need for it. Everything we did was a partnership. We want to thank EBSCO." At the conclusion of the presentation, Paula asked for nominees for next year's award.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Carolyn asked for feedback on the vocational guide.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The Minutes from the 2003 Membership Meeting were approved.

INTRODUCTIONS

Marianne introduced Mary Carr, Incoming Chair, and Imogene Book, Archivist.

ANNOUNCEMENTS (continued)

Cary Sowell reported that the new standards will go to ACRL tomorrow afternoon, with a vote on Tuesday. She emphasized that the word "academy" is out of the standards, which now apply to all libraries in higher education. The new ACRL standards are outcomes measures as opposed to quantitative ones. Christine Godin, Standards Committee Chair, is going to that meeting and can voice concerns.

Mary Carr announced that NCLR is increasingly recognized for LR programs. Julie Todaro and Mary had worked on a statement passed by ACRL at the end of 2002. A statement of importance may be developed regarding libraries in remote learning.

Marianne Rough reminded the group of the next CJCLS program, "Bridging the Gap: How Well Are We Serving Our Students' Needs as They Move Along in their Learning Careers" at 10:30 a.m. at the Radisson Barcelona Hotel.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:21 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lora Mirza
CJCLS Secretary 2003-2004

July 17, 2004